

Vassar Temple

Where You Belong

May 28, 2015

Paul Golomb **Rabbi**

Elisa Dugatkin

Cantorial Soloist

Dr. Joel M. Hoffman **Religious School Director**

Rabbi Stephen A. Arnold **Rabbi Emeritus**

Temple Officers & Trustees
Robert Ritter
President

Susan Karnes Hecht **2nd Vice President**

Leonard Greenberg **Secretary**

Robert Abrams

Immed. Past President

Jennifer Sachs Dahnert Samuel Finnerman Thomas Frankel Alan Kaflowitz Benjamin Krevolin Mark Metzger Amy Horn Oclatis Roni Stein Melissa Wall Hilary Wrobel Nadine Zaritsky **Trustees**

Laura Brundage Danah Moore Sisterhood Co- Presidents

Brianna Erlebacher Youth Group President

David Samson
David Wolf
Men's Club Co-Presidents

Dear Friends and Congregants:

On Wednesday June 10, 2015 at 7pm we will hold our temple's annual meeting. Important information will be shared and actions taken for which our Constitution requires the participation of "Members in Good Standing."

We will be presenting and voting on our 2015/16 Budget and the slate of new Officers and Trustees. Included with this letter is a summary of our proposed budget. The Board of Trustees will present the following slate of new Officers and Trustees for a congregational vote:

Mark Metzger - 1st Vice President Ron Rosen – 2nd Vice President Leonard Greenberg – Treasurer Susan Karnes Hecht – Secretary

Polly Lewis - Trustee (3 year term)
Dan Teich - Trustee (3 year term)
Michele Sinn - Trustee (3 year term)

The proposed officer slate represents one-year positions to complete the 2014-2016 executive term.

In addition, we will hold the first of two required readings of proposed Bylaws changes to our Temple's Constitution. The full proposed Constitution including the changes can be found linked from the Vassar Temple website, <u>vassartemple.org</u>. A review period is being held through June 8 to allow temple members the opportunity to review and comment on the proposed Bylaws updates. Click on the Congregation Meeting icon displayed on the web home page for additional information.

As part of our agenda you will also hear my President's Report and Rabbi Golomb's final Rabbi's Report to Vassar Temple. Our Founders Service Award and Arnold Award selections will be announced, and Board Proclamations will be read. We will also hear remarks from Committee Chairs and update you on house matters.

The Trustees will serve refreshments.

Due to renovations which limit our access to the main stairwell we will need to access the social hall via the back stairway, which is through the doors by the Bimah in the Sanctuary.

All members of Vassar Temple are highly encouraged to attend. Please try to make time to be with us!

Kindly,

Bob Ritter President

Enc: Annual Budget, Bylaws Changes



140 Hooker Avenue Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 845 454 2570 845 452 5161 Fax www.vassartemple.org